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From May 23 to 
June 17, Pastor La-

ban plans to visit the mission areas of  
Tabora, Dodoma, Morogoro, and Dar 
es Salaam.  These are the locations of  
the NHMI Tanzania regional church 
headquarters.  He also plans to attend 
the annual Pentecostal Church Council 
in Dodoma.  Please pray for his safety 
and consider helping meet the $1,000 
budget for this essential tour.   

Two new classrooms are being built 
onto the school building for the fast 
growing nursery school.  (Construction 
photos on the right).  These rooms will 
also function as dorms for the 200 youth 
who are anticipated to attend the youth 
conference being held July 2-7.  Pastor 
Laban needs $3,200 to hold the youth 
conference.  This construction includes 
moving and enlarging the crusade plat-
form for the open-air meetings, which 
makes it viewable from more angles by 
more people.  (Side view from old plat-
form pictured below. 

Isaiah 12:5
"Sing to the Lord, 
for He has done 
glorious things: 

let this be known 
to all the world.” 

We sing a song of  
freedom.  The song 
began when the 
fi r s t p e r s o n 
b e l i e v e d i n t h e 
n a m e o f  J e s u s 
Christ, and it will 
continue until He 
returns.  We sing it 
from the roof  tops 
and in the valleys.  
We sing it when the 
s u n s h i n e s a n d 
when the storms 
blow.  We sing it at 
home and in the 
farthest countries.  
We will sing it until 
our last breath, and 
then we will sing it 
before our Savior. 

New
“ R E A C H I N G  A R O U N D  T H E  W O R L D  W I T H  T H E  W O R D ”

Ireland:

Tanzania:



Properties in Tanzania are surrounded 
by a fence or a wall for security.  Pastor 
Laban removed a wall that separated 
the church from the house that was 
recently purchased and will become a 
home for Pastor Laban and a 
headquarters and office for the ministry 
when remodeled. He  expanded the 
wall around the church to include the 
house, the school, the bathroom 
building, and the crusade platform.   

Heavy rains created soil erosion and 
caused their sceptic system to collapse, 
leaving a large hole in the ground 
behind the bathrooms.  A new sceptic 
tank is being designed for their needs.  
They also replaced the previous single 
bathroom with a new four-stall 
bathroom building.  This will be more 
useful and sanitary for the growing 
congregation, youth conference, and 
crusades.   

Pastor David has 
b e e n g r a n t e d 
p e r m i s s i o n t o 
build a prayer 
house near the 
well in Nagpur 
(pictured on the 
r i g h t ) . A f t e r 
r ev i e w i n g t h e 
plans for the prayer house on May 27, he also planned to travel to 
Madhya Pradesh to examine land that is available for a new bore 
well.   

The children are on summer vacation until June 1.  During this 
time, Faith in Action Ministries is holding Vacation Bible School 
for the children in the area. 

The FIAM general convention was held April 25-28.  Many gave 
their lives to Jesus Christ, turning away from idol worship.  Eight 
were baptized.  

India:

Tanzania cont’d:

Gilgal Boys’ Home is taking in 
more children this year.  It is a priv-
ilege to care for more children, but 
it places a strain on their very tight 
budget.



A 2015 mini bus in good condition was located for the Gilgal Boys’ Home to 
purchase.  As this bus is newer than they anticipated, the total cost will be $7,142.  

We are only $3,411.50 away from this total.  Prayerfully consider helping them cover this expense.  Also 
pray that all of  the purchase paperwork goes smoothly. 
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New Harvest Ministries 
Int’l has seen over 

750,000 souls respond 
to the Gospel of  Christ 

in  Africa, India, 
Cuba and Russia

Dale & Jeanne Scholten

Projects: Here are some 

projects available for your church 
or group to adopt:

Recording keyboard for Tanzania	 $3,000 

Prayer house in Kavilpattie	 	 $8,500

India cont’d:

India 
New Harvest Ministries is providing for the care of  widows, orphans at 3 facilities and a day school 

Graduates from the Bible College have established over 90 churches 
Over 100 wells have been drilled in remote villages bringing fresh water to over 100,000 people 

Tanzania 
7 branches of  New Harvest Bible College with over 1,000 graduates 

Over 100 churches have been established throughout Tanzania, Burundi, Kenya, Uganda, Rwanda,  
and Democratic Republic of  Congo 

Cuba 
Pastors seminars and church services continue to encourage and inspire pastors and leaders 
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“…to look after widows and orphans…” James 1:27


